
 

June – July 2024 

Dear Praying Friends and Family, 

I hope this letter finds you enjoying the Lord’s word and will. The last two months were spent in meetings in OH, 

KY, ND, MT, and ID.  It was a great blessing to visit with these pastors and their congregations again, even if it 

were for a few hours.  My brother-in-law, Pastor Samuel Witter, asked me to preach a two-day revival, while we 

enjoyed meeting his new bride, Emily.  We were encouraged in these meetings seeing the Lord move during 

the invitations and an increased interest among young people to help on the mission field.   

We’ve begun the paperwork process for religious visas to return to Ukraine.  We do not know how long the 

process will take due to the war.  Please pray for all that is involved. 

My right-hand man in the ministry, Pastor Alexei, has been called up to appear at the local recruiter’s office.  He 

has had exemption status since the war began which has given him the freedom to lead the ministry.  He was in 

the category that does not require parents of handicapped children to serve.  However, Ukraine recently 

changed these laws making conscription for him a possibility.  Please pray with us that they will extend his 

exemption.  There are many legal aspects of our lives, both personal and ministerial, that are in his name.  If he 

were to be conscripted it would affect many, especially his wife and family.   

I was hoping to make another short trip into Ukraine during the latter part of August.  My vehicle, however, 

broke down during our travels and repairs were very costly causing us to postpone the trip till later this fall.  We 

are, at the moment, prayerfully considering our family making a three-month trip into Ukraine without waiting for 

our visas.  Such a trip would allow us an opportunity to accomplish much work before winter hits.  This would 

include allowing us to encourage the church, continue trips into eastern Ukraine, prepare our house for our 

return, put up food, and take care of our paperwork on that side of the ocean.   

Please continue to pray for the following requests: 1) the Lord’s guidance and provision for our next trip to 

Ukraine; 2) God’s provision for a gas generator, and for a well to be drilled; 3) our paperwork; 4) God’s will for 

Samuel and Susanna; 5) God’s comfort, wisdom, and safety for our men in Ukraine; 6) the growth of those 

recently saved; 7) our study of the Ukrainian language; and 8) for the war to end.  My family and I would like to 

thank you all for your friendship, fellowship, prayers, and support of us in this work that God has given us.  May 

the Lord Jesus bless you as you continue to serve Him. 

That Ukraine May Know Him, 

 

 

Christopher Rue 

Phil. 3:10 


